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Knights of Columbus 
 

Holy Rosary Council 4483 
15 North Hickory Avenue 

 Arlington Heights, Ill 60004 
http://www.kofc4483.org/home.htm 

   Click on image below with I-Phone or Android 
        For immediate access to our website 

 
       

  
JULY ACTIVITIES 

* Date changed due to Frontier Days. 
 
Deputy Grand Knight Report - Mike McNicholas 
 
The following donations were approved at the June 
business meeting: 
  
$100 to St James- O Retire the Bill Campaign 
$100 to Little Sisters of the Poor 
$55 honorarium to St. Edna 
$100 to Clearbrook in memory of John Bauer. 
 
Brothers, our annual Intellectual Disabilities Drive (aka 
Tootsie Roll Drive) will consist of two parts this year.  We 
will be present at all the Masses on September 14 & 15th 
at St James, St Edna, Our Lady of Wayside & St Colette.  
The following Friday, September 20 & Saturday, 
September 21 we will be collecting monies at store fronts, 
railroad stations and on street corners.   Plan on helping by 
contributing a minimum of two hours soliciting funds. 

.   
 
Chancellor Report - Ray Cordell  
 
Brother Knights, 

Welcome to the new fraternal year. GK McMahon and 
your entire cadre of officers look forward to serving you to 
the very best of our abilities. Plans are already underway to 
provide speakers and events over the next 12 months that 
will nourish your bodies, minds and souls. We hold fast to 
the Knights of Columbus pillars of Charity, Fraternity and 
Unity. Please support us and the Holy Rosary Council by 
being generous with your time, recruiting efforts and 
prayers. 

One of our first major events will be held on Friday, July 
26. For several years, PGK Ed Wendling and his team 
have provided a pig roast to celebrate summer and 
friendship. This year we have given Ed a much deserved 
rest and are introducing Meat-a-Palooza. Our good 
friend at BarBQphoria will be providing pulled pork, 
pulled chicken, beef brisket and homemade baked beans. 
He will also be providing his own unique BBQ sauce that 
will make you thankful that you have fingers to lick. Of 
course there will also be coleslaw and cornbread!  Invite 
your relatives, friends, neighbors and especially members 
of your parish. This is our chance to show Catholic men 
and their families what the Knights and Holy Rosary 
Council are all about. This will be the first of many new 
and exciting events planned for the coming year. Come on 
out see what’s happening at 4483. 

Thank you in advance for support and encouragement 
during this fraternal year.  

 
 

Day Date Time Event 

Thur  4 9:30 AM 4th Degree Knights, 
March in parade 

Thur  4     PM Frontier Days, Thanks 
to all the volunteers!  

Wed  10 7:30 PM Pro Life Rosary 

Thur 11 7:30 PM Business Meeting* 

Tues 16 7:30 PM Seton Assembly  

Thur 18 7:30 PM Social Meeting 

Thurs 25 7:00 PM Charity Meeting 

Thurs 25 7:30 PM Officer's Meeting 

Fri 26 5:00 PM Meat-a-Palooza  

Tues 30 7:15 PM Building Corp  
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Warden Report - Brian Marier 
 
Brothers, I look forward to being your Warden for the 
coming year.  We are in the process of meeting face to 
face with the pastors of the parishes which feed into 
our Council as we want to become more of a presence 
in our Catholic Communities.  To find out more, attend 
our next business meeting.   
 

Chaplain Report - Joe Yannotta   

Patriotism: noun  

“Devoted love, support, and defense of one's country; 
national loyalty”. 

Charity, Unity, Fraternity and Patriotism are the 
characteristic that identify us as Knights and Catholic 
gentlemen. Since our last newsletter we have 
celebrated holidays that exemplify the quality of 
Patriotism. Memorial Day May 27, the day in which we 
salute and remember those who have given the 
ultimate sacrifice for our freedom, Flag Day June 14, a 
day set aside to honor and  display the symbol of our 
national pride, the stars and stripe. And, July 4 
Independence Day when we celebrate the founding of 
this country and the individuals whose vision and 
courage brought forth this great nation, under God, 
indivisible with liberty and justice for all. 

It was interesting that this particular definition of 
Patriotism included the words “devoted love, support 
and defense”. This is how I also feel about our lives as 
Catholics. To be true followers of Jesus Christ, we must 
be devoted to him and his teaching, to support him and 
his church we must be active and visible in our practice 
of the faith and finally, defense, to be on guard and 
watchful of anyone who would interfere with the good 
works we perform in the name of Jesus and his church 
and the practices of our faith 

Let us pray, 

Grant, we pray, O heavenly Father, 

a clear and united voice to all your sons and daughters 
gathered in your Church in this decisive hour in the 

history of our nation, so that, with every trial withstood 
and every danger overcome—for the sake of our 
children, our grandchildren, and all who come after 
us—this great land will always be "one nation, under 
God, indivisible, with liberty and justice for all." 

We ask this through Christ our Lord 

Deacon Joseph Yannotta 

Let's Keep In Our Prayers:        
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
John Bauer Ray Check Ed Cremerius 
Marilyn Dockus Al Eberhardt Joe Elsey 
Bob Gaudio Don Hecht Ken Milsta 
Fred Sharkey Jim Sterns Paul Schmidt 
Bill Reinert Cathy Morrow Carolyn Zitkus 
Marge Nicholson 
 
Please pray for the thousands of innocent babies who 
will be killed in the US, this month, by abortions,  for 
our United States Military troops in harm’s way, the 
victims of natural disasters, peace and  all deceased 
Knights and their families. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Produce Mobile is coming to St. Edna's! 
 
The Produce Mobile from the Chicago Food Depository 
is coming to St. Edna on Thursday, July 11. Volunteers 
should plan to arrive at the Church at 8:15 AM.  We 
should be finished around 11:30AM or so. . . . 

To volunteer for this very worthy cause, 
 or, to have your questions answered,                                              
call / e-mail  Mark Stastny, 847-632-1630                                                                                                                                                      

mailto:stasmack@aol.com 
 

WERE YOU A LUCKY BUCK WINNER IN JUNE? 
 
Will you be a lucky buck winner on July 11?   Attend our 
meeting and find out.  June's lucky buck winners 
included Tom Loch and John (Cheryl) Kasper.   If you 
want to participate for the remaining months in 2013 
contact Joe Kramer   JKRAMER001@AOL.COM 

* TO BE ADDED OR DELETED FROM PRAYER LIST      
Contact Deacon Joe Yannotta at 
mailto:jyannotta@comcast.net 

Or our Church Director, Tarry Hoskins at 
mailto:hoskinstt@att.net  

mailto:stasmack@aol.com
mailto:jyannotta@comcast.net
mailto:hoskinstt@att.net
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Pray The Rosary With Us ! 
 
Please join us at the hall for our Pro-Life Rosary 
every second Wednesday of the month at 7:30 PM. 
For information contact Jim or Sue McPherrin at 847-

506-1618. or 
mailto:jmcpherrin1955@yahoo.com 

Listen to the heartbeat a baby 6- 7weeks after 
conception. http://www.lifeissues.org/ 

 
 

 
 
BUILDING CORPORATION 
 
Our hall is available for rent for all occasions.  There is a 
full service bar and the building is wheelchair accessible. 

  
Call our hall manager, Angelo Cozzarelli 
at 847-255-4483, or email 
mailto:angelocozz@yahoo.com    
and key HALL RENTAL in the subject 
line.  

 
FOURTH DEGREE KNIGHTS- Seton Assembly  
 

The 4th Degree is the visible, patriotic arm 
of the Knights of Columbus.   Seton 
Assembly consists of four councils in this 
area. Consider joining us on July 4th as we 
march in the parade.  Our POSITION is 

#42. We will gather ON HIGHLAND Ave. between OLIVE 
St. & OAKTON.   The parade starts at 10:00 AM. Plan to 
be there by 9:30 AM.  For unit detail, contact our 
commander or Dean Sordyl.  
 
In keeping with our patriotic goals we donated $250 in 
June to the "New Military Chaplin Scholarship Program" 
 
 
 
SWORD & BALDRIC CLUB  
Mark your calendar now to join us September 14 for our  

annual steak fry at John and Thelma 
Helminski's  house.  All 3rd degree members 
and their spouses are welcomed.   Look for 
more details in August.  
 

 
 

 
RECYCLE USED ELECTRONIC EQUIPMENT ! 

 
We partner with Recycling Avenue to 
make a difference in the lives of 
physically challenged adults and to 
keep the environment clean.  Find out 
the particulars at 

mailto:ra@avenuesonline.org    Our hall is a designated 
drop off point.  A bin is located in the office. 
 
 
CALLING ALL YOUNG MEN 11 - 18 YEARS 
 
Our Squires program is designed to develop young men 
into leaders who will understand their Catholic religion, 

have a strong commitment to the Church 
and when ready, be willing and capable of 
patterning their lives after the Youth 
Christ.   For more information contact Ed 
Smetana    mailto:TIPUPED@aol.com,  

847-253-9419 or Ed Wendling 
Edward.Wendling@KofC.org  
 
 

 
FOR ALL THE LADIES 
 

The Holy Rosary Auxiliary invites you to join us for the 
Annual Past President’s Pool Party 

Tuesday, August 13, 2013 
Rosanna Glueckert’s home 

1222 N. Kennicott, Arlington Heights 
Bring your swimming suit & towel and join us at 5:30pm 
for a cool dip in Rosanna’s beautiful pool or to socialize. 

Dinner will be served at 6:30pm. 
Please R.S.V.P. by Friday, August 9th to one of the below  

 
Pat Sordyl 847-394-3307 
Debbie Reed 630-329-3508 
Brigid Devery 847-253-1754 
Sue McMahon 847-391-5073 

 
 
Contact information available at 
http://www.kofc4483.org    
President:  Pat Sordyl 
 
 

 
 
 
 

mailto:jmcpherrin1955@yahoo.com
mailto:angelocozz@yahoo.com
mailto:ra@avenuesonline.org
mailto:TIPUPED@aol.com
mailto:Edward.Wendling@KofC.org


4 
 

 
KNIGHTS, SAVE THESE DATES 
 
 

and attend our meetings to learn more.  We 
meet the 1st Thursday of each month.   
However, July meeting is July 11 due to 

Frontier Days.  
 
Friday, July 26, 2013 -Meat-a-Palooza -    5:00 PM 
Saturday, August 17 - Poker Fund Raiser at Hall 
Saturday, August 24, 2013 - ID Drive Kickoff BBQ 
Sunday, September 15 - Parish ID Drives 
Friday & Saturday, Sept 20 & 21 - Council ID Drives 
Saturday, Sept 28 - Knight of Patriotism 
Sunday, Sept 29- Corporate Communion at 9:30 AM 
Mass at St. Edna 
Sunday, Sept 29 - Tailgate Party at the Hall.  Chicago 
Bears at Detroit.  Open to all.  Noon start.  
Wednesday, October 2 - First Degree Ceremony  
Friday, October 4 - Clearbrook Dinner Dance 
Saturday, October 12 - Poker Fund Raiser at the Hall 
 
 
MEAT-A-PALOOZA, FRIDAY, JULY 26 
 
The Holy Rosary Council of the Knights of Columbus 
invites you, your family and friends to join us Friday, July 
26, starting at 5:00 PM, as we celebrate summer.   
 
 Please help us adequately plan for this event in one of two 
ways:  

1. E-Mail our Chancellor, Ray Cordell at  
scuba24@wideopenwest.com  with the number 
in your group including the ages of children  

2. Signup at one of our June/July business/social 
meetings. 

Cost, including soda is:   
  Adult, $12.00                   

Child, 6-12, $6.00/ 5 & under, 
$2.00(hotdogs)  

 
Cash Bar for Beer and hard drinks.   
 
Pre-paying is also greatly appreciated. Please mail your 
check payable to Holy Rosary Council by July 23 to: 

 Ray Cordell/Holy Rosary Council 
 15 North Hickory Avenue 
 Arlington Heights, Ill 60004      
 

 
 Your Council Officers 

Grand Knight Mike McMahon  847-391-5073 
Deputy GK Mike McNicholas 847-368-0321 
Chancellor Ray Cordell 847-561-1595 
Warden Brian Marier 847-253-0895 
Recorder Mike Harte 847-870-8970 
Financial Secr Chuck Tomasek 847-394-1340 
Treasurer Ed Mann 847-392-2964 
Advocate Tony Beaudette 847-394-8925 
Inside Guard John Selzer Jr. 847-635-8435 
Outside Guard Joe Kramer 847-890-0304 
Outside Guard Tom Reed 630-329-3508 
1st Year Trustee Scott Baxendale 847-818-0000 
2nd Yr Trustee Randy Baker 847-255-6503 
3rd Year Trustee Ken Kudla 847-358-2862 
Church Director Tarry Hoskins 847-670-1061 
Chaplain Fr. Jerry Jacob  847-398-3362 
Chaplain -Ad 
Hoc 

Deacon Joe 
Yannotta 

847-537-4730 

 
 
 
 
NEED ADDITIONAL INFORMATION?  
 
Link to our website for the following:  
 

• Membership Requirements 
• Newsletters - Present & achieved 
• Officer Links - with e-mails. 
• Current Events with flyer information 
• Council Shirts 
 

 
PROPOSED CHANGES TO OUR CHARITY BY-LAWS 

 
At the July 11 business meeting the following 
changes to our Holy Rosary Charity Committee 
(HRCC) will be voted on: 
 
Presently 

2.3 Conflict of Interest - Members of the HRCC with the 
exception of the DGK will hold no other elected office 
within Holy Rosary Council.   

Proposed  
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2.3 Conflict of Interest - Members of the HRCC may 
consist of any council member with the exception of 
the Financial Secretary and the following elected 
officers:   Chancellor, Warden, Treasurer, Trustees and 
Recording Secretary.  However, if a  HRCC committee 
member is unable to fulfill his appointed term for any 
reason, the Grand Knight may appoint an inside or 
outside guard to a maximum period of one year to fill 
the vacated position for the purpose of the inside or 
outside guard obtaining additional council experience 
prior to moving up in the chairs. 

 Presently 

3.1  Holy Rosary Council Charity Fund - Charitable 
monies do not need to be maintained in a separate 
bank account and may be mixed with the general 
council funds.  However the Council will consider any 
monies collected or donated to the council for 
charitable purposes as part of a charitable reserve 
which will commonly be called or known as the "Charity 
Fund."  

 

Proposed 

3.1  Holy Rosary Council Charity Fund - Charity Funds 
may include monies received from "Poker Nights" and 
"Other Sources".   "Poker Night" monies are defined as 
monies collected under the Illinois Charitable Game 
Act, kept in a separate bank account and not co-
mingled with the general council monies.   

Per the Illinois Charitable Games Act -230 ILCS 30, 
Section 8- " The entire net proceeds from charitable 
games must be exclusively devoted to the lawful 
purposes of the organization permitted to conduct that 
game."  Therefore, donations (distributions) are to be 
made in accordance with the advancement of the 
goals and purposes of the Knights of Columbus, Holy 
Rosary Council 4483.   
 
Monies from "Other Sources";  examples include a 
pancake breakfasts, fish fries, respect life donations or 
a gift made in memory of another person. These 
contributions or bequests may be mixed with the 
general council funds.  However, a separate line item 

as shown in the budget and known as the "Good of the 
Order Donations" will be maintained.   
 
 

 
 

TO OUR FRIENDS WHO READ THIS NEWSLETTER,   
 
If you are  interested in helping those in need, serving your 
parish, growing in your faith or having exclusive access to top 
rated top rated insurance protection for your family, then the 
Knights of  Columbus is the organization for you 

 
To learn more about about the Knights, click on the 
following link http://www.kofc.org  

For more information about insurance contact: 
Edward Wendling  Office: 847-323-0914 

 
 
 
 

GOODBYE JOHN BOSCO SEEKKOMO 
 
Brother Sir Knight John Bosco flies home July 10 and will 
be ordained a priest August 10 in his home community of 
Bunnamweri, Uganda.  During the past two years he has 
assisted at Our Lady of Wayside.  He has learned much 
about our way of life and we have been fortunate to learn 
about his dedication to the priesthood and his home 
country, Uganda.  Fr. Peter Quinn, our previous Chaplin 
will fly to Uganda August 4 to be present when John is 
ordained 
 

 
Brother Sir Knight Tom Corcoran and his 
wife Irene are exploring ways to assist 
John Bosco's home community via a wells 
project which they have assigned the 

tagline, "Living Water".   A non-profit 
organization "Stepping Stones Foundation of Hope" has 
been identified which will be a conduit to collect and 
distribute funds.  Tom and Irene along with others from 
Our Lady of Wayside have come together three times to 
iron out the details of the program.  Hopefully, sometime 
in the fall, a fund raiser event will be in place.  Brother 
Knights from OLW are encouraged to participate.   The 
next time you see Tom, ask him about the program.  
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GRAND KNIGHT MESSAGE 

Greetings Brothers, Spouses and Friends of the Knights! 

July 4th in many respects is the best time of the year!  Enjoy this Holiday and the rest of the month with your family.   
 
All of us were saddened by the death of John Bauer on June 3, 2013.  Please take a few minutes to remember him in your prayers 
and express your condolences to Lorrie and her family.   
 
The Fortnight of Freedom observed from June 21 to July 4 reminds us the many challenges our Country faces.  Perhaps you can 
do your part to promote religious liberty, encourage faithful marriages, support legislation which benefits Catholic adoption 
agencies, support legislation which fairly treats immigrants and provides adequate humanitarian services. And above all in 
action, word and prayer take a strong stance against abortion.   The Prolife Rosary will be held July 10 at the hall.  It starts at 
7:30 PM 

The dictionary defines "Unity"- the second principle of our order- as the "State of being united or combined; a oneness of 
mind or feeling.   The Knights of Columbus are a united "band of brothers" standing for certain values and believes.   With this 
in mind, take a few minutes this summer to invite a friend, parishioner, neighbor or relative to join us on Friday, July 26 as we 
celebrate summer by holding our "Meat-A-Palooza" at the hall.  Details are in this newsletter.   

Brother Knights, what are you doing July 11 at 7:30 PM?  Circle this date on your calendar and attend our monthly business 
meeting.  (Backed up one week due to Frontier Days)  

Vivat Jesus and Peace to All ........ Mike McMahon, Grand Knight, Holy Rosary Council  
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